## Town of New Boston Selectmen's Meeting Minutes March 9, 1998

A regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Carlstrom.

PRESENT: Gordon A. Carlstrom, Chairman

Harold C. Strong, Selectman Susan J. Clay, Selectman

Todd I. Selig, Town Administrator

At 7:05 p.m., the Board met with Town Counsel Leslie Nixon concerning various legal matters affecting the Town of New Boston.

At 8:00 p.m., the Selectmen met with George Hildum, Town Assessor & representatives from AVITAR concerning the following issues:

- a) Update on 1998 Revaluation.
- b) Travel Trailer Assessments. The Board will assess travel trailers as part of the 1998 Revaluation.
- c) Sand & Gravel Taxation.
- d) 1997 Equalization Survey Results.
- e) Brad Knight Abatement Request. Selectman Clay made a motion to enter non-public session per RSA 91-A3: He to discuss pending litigation concerning Mr. Knight's abatement request with the Town. Selectman Strong seconded the motion. The vote was: Carlstrom yes; Strong yes; Clay yes. The motion passed unanimously. The particulars surrounding the abatement request were briefly discussed with the Selectman. Selectman Clay made a motion to exit non-public session. Selectman Strong seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. Town Administrator Selig and Assessor George Hildum were present for the discussion.

The Board spent the remainder of the evening in preparation for 1998 Town Meeting scheduled for March 10 and 14, respectively.

The Board signed Intent-to-Cut forms and reviewed and/or signed other miscellaneous correspondence and materials.

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Town Administrator